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State ACSA Executive Director Wes
Smith visits Kern County, Region XI
Region XI was honored to welcome State ACSA Executive
Director Wes Smith to Kern County Wednesday and
Thursday, Feb. 28 and March 1. On Wednesday evening, at
a reception at The Padre Hotel in Bakersfield, Region XI
members were given the opportunity to meet, and speak
with Smith, who also made a few remarks to the group.

With the Parkland shooting still fresh on everyone’s
mind, he said, “Amidst new standards, the new dash-
board, crazy politics, people campaigning for state offices
… we had a shooting in Parkland. We have to make sure
kids feel safe, engaged, and that they’re learning. It’s
such an awesome responsibility that you have. On be-

half of
the
ACSA
board, I
want you to
know that we love and care about
you and we want to stand by your side as you make
a difference in your students’ lives. If there’s anything
we can do to serve you, count us in.”
Smith/6
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NEW!
We’re mailing
this hard copy
of our news-
letter to you,
in addition to
all the digital
delivery
methods we’ve
used in the
past. Let us
know what you
think.
kathleen.
forsythe@sbc
global.net

ACSA,Forsythe,1611W.LaurelAve.,Visalia,CA93277
RETURNSERVICEREQUESTED
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‘LEADING FROM THE INSIDE OUT’
MID-STATE CONFERENCE

PAGE 7

STUDENT/ASSOCIATE CHARTER
MOCK SPEED INTERVIEWING

PAGE 12

REGION XI MIDDLE SCHOOLS
ARE ‘SCHOOLS TO WATCH’

PAGE 14

Left to right: Matt Torres, Kim Carlson, Matt Diggle,Rebecca Rocha, Wes Smith, Leslie Garrison,Jasmine Bassilious and Erick Rouanzoin.

?Did You
Know

As you read
through this
newsletter,
keep an eye
out for this icon. It is meant
to point out benefits you
receive as a result of your
ACSA membership —
professional development,
networking, leadership
opportunities, and more.

to
Left to right: Matt Torres Kim Ca l M tt Di l
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"Serving Kern, Kings, Inyo, Mono and Tulare Counties"

Membership Scoreboard
Remember, membership is everyone's business.

Member-to-member recruitment ensures that ACSA remains the authoritative
advocate for all matters pertaining to education and its leaders.

East Kern Charter
Steven F. Martinez
Executive Director
Ridgecrest Charter
Recruited by: Karen Greenhaw

Clair L. Rhea
Learning Director
Golden Hills
Recruited by: Regina Green

Tulare Charter
Wayne Lacy
Info Systems
Tulare County Office of Education
Recruited by: Craig Wheaton

Irene Ortega
Community Engagement
Burton
Recruited by: Sharon Kamberg

Tulare Charter continued

Nicole Rocha
Admin. Ed. Opt.
Tulare County Office of Education
Recruited by: Guadalupe Solis

West Kern Charter
Monica Marruquin
Admin. Corr.
McFarland Unified
Recruited by: Valori Park

Michelle A. Maxwell
Core./Sp. Ed.
Kern High School
Recruited by: Mell Holly

Welcome New Members
Charter Sept. 30, 2016 Sept. 30, 2017 +/-

East Kern 81 82 +1

Inyo/Mono 26 29 +3

Kings 122 130 +8

Tulare 477 517 +40

West Kern 337 337 —

CSUB Student 16 23 +7

Unassigned 2 5 +3

TOTAL 1036 1052 +16

Each One … Reach One
Recruitment Tip:

Contact those members who have
left your organization.

Charter Jan. 31, 2017 Feb. 28, 2018 +/-

TOTAL 1061 1123 +62

Kim Paz, Visalia Unified, and David East, Reef-Sunset Unified,
are leading our recruiting efforts with four each. Be a leader and
recruit one member this month. State ACSA will send you a $25
voucher for each person you recruit and the person who recruits

the most members in our region this year will win a prize!

?Did You
KnowACSAmembers are encouraged to apply for pro-

fessional development scholarships to help defray
costs of attending an academy. Contact your charter
president to apply.

Four academies will be offered
within Region XI in 2018-2019

The Association of California School Administrators
(ACSA) provides a full range of academies to meet
your needs as a school administrator, confidential
employee or classified manager. Because ACSA rep-

resents all members of the school management team, it can help you build the
administrative and leadership skills needed in your current job, while preparing
you to take advantage of career advancement opportunities.
Region XI is pleased to announce that four academies will be held within the
region, enabling its membership to attend without having to travel long dis-
tances. Academies being offered within Region XI include Human Resources
and Curriculum Instruction in Tulare County, and Sustaining Continuous Im-
provement and Special Education in Kern County.
2018-2019 academy program information and registration will be available at
www.acsa.org/Educational-Services/Academies in late April.
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President's Message
“Spring is a time to find out where you are, who you are,and move toward where you are going.” — Penelope Trunk

West Kern

The 15th Annual Ordiz-Mel-
by District Cup Golf Tourna-
ment will be held Saturday,
April 7 at Sundale Country
Club in Bakersfield. The
event is sponsored by ACSA
West Kern Charter and raises
funds for scholarships.
Lunch, generously provided
by Colombo Construction,
will be served at 11:30 a.m.
Shotgun scramble starts at
12:30 p.m. Team entry fee:
$380 (four-person team).
Individual entry fee: $95 (we
will place you on a team). For
more information and to sign
up, contact Terry Wolfe by
email at bernardwolfe@aol.com
or by phone at 661.565.2773.

Golf Tournament
set for April 7

Bring your class to CALM
CALM hosts more than 20,000 students, educators and
parents who visit the zoo on organized field trips every year.
A discounted rate for school groups is $4 per child and $6 per
adult. These fees include zoo admission, a wildlife program with
a CALM staff and a reserved pavilion area for lunch or snack.

An adult to student ratio of 1:10 is required for students in grades
1–6, and 1:5 for kindergarten or pre-school.

To schedule a field trip, or for more information, please contact
Jordan Reed at 661-871-1883 or email joreed@kern.org.

As we round out another academic year, it is amazing to me
the amount of dynamic people we have working toward
meeting our region goals. The energy is certainly noticeable.
It has been an honor to serve as your region president. I have
learned so much through this process from you. It has been
an unforgettable year.

Goal 1:
We will increase Region XI involvement with state
and local legislators.

ACSA’s recent endorsement of Marshall Tuck for State Super-
intendent of Public Instruction (SPI) encouraged our region
to invite the candidate to our April board meeting. We are
fortunate that Tuck will be attending, as he values his part-
nership with school administrators throughout the state.
ACSA interviewed the leading candidates for SPI, and of
those candidates, Marshall Tuck demonstrated the best un-
derstanding and appreciation of the complex role of school
administration in California. Tuck’s vision and policy plat-
form are consistent with ACSA’s student-centered mission.

See Wheeler/4
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Tulare Porterville Visalia

www.tularefcu.org (559) 686-1791
Federally Insured by NCUA

Established 1939

Auto and Home Insurance
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WIN
A DODGE JOURNEY

FROM CALIFORNIA CASUALTY

Life is a journey with lessons to learn, detours to endure, but most of all experiences to enjoy.
Navigate the road ahead in the comfort of a 2018 Dodge Journey courtesy of California Casualty.

Wherever your JOURNEY takes you... We’ll be there.

Enter today WinAJourney.com
©2018 CCMC. CA Lic#0041343 No quote or purchase necessary. Photo may not
be representative of actual vehicle package/color. See website for complete details.

Wheeler
Continued from page 3

ACSA’s endorsement of Tuck certainly challenges the traditional education
narrative in Sacramento. We cannot continue to complain about the status
quo while continuing to elect leaders who will protect that same status quo.
We look forward to working with Tuck to find solutions and make needed
changes to public education that continues to leave California’s school system
and students behind. We look forward to hearing from Tuck in person at our
April 5 meeting and posing critical questions to him so that our region can get
to know the candidate better.

Goal 2:
We will increase support from top administrators to build mean-
ingful involvement for members and districts.
In addition to the multitude of charter conferences offering premier profes-
sional development and networking socials, we surveyed our region to develop
a tentative plan to offer region academies for the 2018-2019 academic year.
During 2017-2018 our region hosted Curriculum & Instructional Leaders

Academy in Visalia and Principals and Special Education Academies in Ba-
kersfield. The most highly requested academies for next year include the con-
tinuation of the Curriculum & Instructional Leaders and Principals Acad-
emies, Supporting and Sustaining Continuous Improvement, and Technology
for School Leaders. As our region moves forward in planning these academies,
we will be sure to communicate specific details.
Goal 3:
We will increase accessibility of information
and visibility of ACSA brand to all members.
A big thank you to our Director of Communications, Kathy Forsythe, for cata-
pulting our region in this area. Kathy has set up Facebook (ACSARegion11)
and Twitter (@acsa_11) accounts, along with posting region updates to the
ACSA app. Our social media presence has vastly increased this year, along
with the ACSA Reporter which is published quarterly. Many of our region
members are now accessing legislative updates and education news through
these sources which they did not have access to before.
Dr. Donya Wheeler, President, ACSA Region XI
dwheeler@exeter.k12.ca.us, 559.592.9421, ext. 9102

When all delegates for your Charter attend the Leadership Assembly, your Charter benefits in the form of a cash reward. But, more impor-
tant, are the benefits for you personally. Exciting and informative things happen at Leadership Assemblies, along with networking opportuni-
ties. Make plans now to attend the last Leadership Assembly for 2017-2018, 8 a.m., at Hodel’s Restaurant in Bakersfield on April 5.

Are you a
Leadership
Delegate?
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Comments from your
Executive Director
Our primary focus as an associ-
ation is to speak for the stu-
dents in California. On April 16
we will speak for California
students. ACSA members from

throughout California will walk the halls of the Capitol advo-
cating for additional time to determine whether to keep a
teacher by increasing the probationary period to three years
and enacting a plan to increase state funding per pupil to at
least the average of state funding per pupil nationally. You
can participate. Let your charter president know you would
like to represent your charter at Legislative Action Day. Your
travel and lodging will be paid by the region/charter.
One of the goals of the region is to connect with state legisla-
tors. That has happened. Charters and the region have met

with legislators who represent our region, listening to their
thoughts, sharing our concerns and advocating for students.
As a result of a meeting in Kings Charter, Assemblyman
Andy Vidak said he will be sending a representative from his
office or he will be attending all future meetings to listen and
address concerns in the legislature.
At the last region board meeting, ACSA Executive Director
Wes Smith addressed the board followed by Delaine Eastin,
former State Superintendent of Public Instruction and current
candidate for governor. Marshall Tuck, the candidate ACSA
has endorsed for State Superintendent of Public Instruction,
will address the Leadership Assembly in April.
In May, we honor Region Administrators of the Year, Region

See Tonini/9

Working with leaders in
Visalia for 22 years

Brandman University and ACSA are your
partners for creating transformational leaders.
Build leadership skills and advance your career
by earning an Ed.D. in Visalia or Hanford.

The Ed.D. in Organizational Leadership
includes:

• Local cohorts led by experienced
administrators and educators

• Course completion in two years;
dissertations usually completed in third year

• Early and continuing support for
dissertation development

• Clear Administrative Credential option

Brandman University, a part of the Chapman University System, is a private, nonprofit institution accredited by the WASC Senior College and University Commission (WSCUC) that offers more than 80 academic
programs both online and at more than 25 campuses throughout California and Washington. Not all programs are available at all locations. Program availability is subject to change.

Bachelor’s • Credentials • Master’s • Doctorate

Call 800-746-0353
Visalia

649 South County Center Drive,
Visalia, CA, 93277

www.brandman.edu/visalia

Hanford
325 Mall Drive,

Hanford, CA, 93230
www.brandman.edu/hanford

Or visit us at:

Mentors

The ACSA Mentor Program
links an educational leader,
new to his or her position,
with an experienced, skilled,
dedicated, and confidential
mentor. Like so many other
professions, educational lead-
ers need someone they can
call upon to help them
through the trials and tribula-
tions of their first and second
year in a new position.
Whether you’re interested in
finding a mentor or serving
as a one, go to www.acsa.org/
Member-Services/ACSA-Mentor-
Program for more informa-
tion.

provide
support for newfor new

?Did You
Know

administrators
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Craig Wheaton: “We need to take a
moment to acknowledge that Mr. Vidak
did great work. I want to build on his
legacy.”

Tulare County
Superintendent of

Three of the four candidates
for Tulare County Superin-
tendent of Schools — Tim
Hire, Tony Velasquez and
Craig Wheaton — shared
their visions for the future
of the Tulare County Office
of Education at the Tulare
Charter meeting on Friday,
Feb. 16 at Apple Annie's in
Tulare.

Candidates for

Schools speak to
Tulare Charter

Tony Velasquez: “The Tulare County
Office of Education is a service support
structure. I’d like to make it a leadership
support structure.”

Tim Hire: “I believe the county office
exists to serve the schools and the
school districts.”

Smith
Continued from page 1

That morning, Smith met with the Kern County superinten-
dents. He had high praise for the superintendents of Kern

County who work col-
laboratively to solve
issues that prevent
students from receiving
the education they de-
serve.
In the
after-

noon, Smith met privately with Mary Barlow,
Kern County Superintendent of Schools;
Bryan Schaefer, Kern High School District
Superintendent; Doc Ervin, Bakersfield City
School District Superintendent; and Blanca
Cavazos, Taft Union High School District
Superintendent and member of the ACSA
State Board of Directors. The purpose of
the meeting was to discuss how ACSA can
best serve and attract administrators in
Kern County and specifically, in the two
largest districts in the county — Ba-
kersfield City School District and Kern
High School District, which are also the
largest districts in the state to serve their grade span.
Excellent recommendations were made by the superinten-
dents. The ACSA Member Services team will be following up
on the recommendations.
“This meeting was two years in the making because of
scheduling conflicts and other extenuating circumstances,”
said Cavazos. "We are delighted to finally have our ACSA Ex-
ecutive Director in Region XI.” He shared that he had made
many visits to Kern County in his youth because his aunt and
uncle lived in Bakersfield. “Although it has changed a lot in
the intervening years, I am glad to be back,” he said. Facili-
tated by Cavazos, these meetings were considered a rousing
success. “Everyone was completely focused on what Wes was
saying,” Dr. Cavazos said. “I know it made an impact on the
groups he met with.”

Smith began his day
Thursday with a visit to
the West Kern Charter.
He told the group that
the focus of ACSA is
working together to ben-

efit students and that they do that through their membership.
“It starts here, at the charter level. The more involved you are
at the charter level, the more say you’ll have at the region
level and so on up to the state level.”

He asked members to join ACSA in changing the conversa-
tion around education. He said that typically the conversation
is dominated by the interests of adults and special interest
groups. “As you talk to folks about why they should be part of
this movement, tell them California needs to put its students
at the front of every conversation related to public
education,” he said.
Smith finished up his visit to Region XI by addressing the
Region XI Board Meeting. He talked about the year-long ef-
fort by the State Board to develop a new strategic plan. “The
old one was really aggressive and worked very well, but it’s
time for a new one,” he said. Much effort has been put into

I thank you for focusing
on our region and
giving us your time.

— Dr. Blanca Cavazos
Region XI State Director

"
Left to right: Leiann Scott, John Werner, Wes Smith

and David Bowling

Our influence at the
capital has never
been greater.

—Wes Smith
State ACSA Executive Director

"

Left to right: CraigWheaton, Kathy Forsythe,Donya Wheeler, Lisa Horne,Melissa Christman, BonnyPorter and Kirsti Smith

Hodgson, le
ft, and Marv Davisson

See Smith/22

L ft t i ht C i

Jason Hodg
son, left and Marv Davisson
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Educators focus on ‘Leading from the
Inside Out’ at Mid-State Conference
Organizers of this year’s Mid-State Conference chose to put the focus on the
social and emotional well-being of both educators and students. Featured
speakers Kelli Rizzi, Joelle Hood, Terry Deal and Trudy Arriaga all followed
this theme, bringing a their own spin on the subject.
In its third year, the conference was held St. Patrick’s Day weekend at the Em-
bassy Suites Hotel in San Luis Obispo, presented by ACSA Regions 9, 10, 11
and 13,

As a prequel to the conference,
Kelli Rizzi, Director of School and
District Support with the Shasta
County Office of Education, pre-
sented a workshop about Trauma
Informed Practices. Rizzi has been
trained through Dr. Bruce Perry’s
Trauma Academy in the Neurose-
quential Model of Education. Rizzi
explained that Trauma Informed

Practices are the link to academic achievement and social/emotional success
for students who’ve experienced toxic stress and trauma. She shared methods
and practices to help teachers and students be better regulated in order to de-
crease behavior issues and open the mind for learning.
Randy Bangs, conference chairman, opened the conference at dinner Friday
evening. ACSA President Lisa Gonzales welcomed the crowd and introduced
ACSA-endorsed candi-
date for State Superin-
tendent of Public In-
struction (SPI) Marshall
Tuck. Gonzales and
Tuck sat down for an
informal town hall-style
interview. Members of
the audience were able
to submit questions via
their electronic devices,
which Gonzales then
posed to Tuck, along
with some previously
prepared questions.
True to her goal to in-
clude family in ACSA activities, Gonzales called upon her twin daughters,
Landry and Kennedy, to pose one question each to Tuck. Tuck said he believes
public education should be the top priority, that California has neglected edu-
cation for decades. He proposes a 10-year plan to bring education back to

where it was prior to the passage of Prop 13. “A lot of people blame our edu-
cators for the challenges in our public schools. Teachers did not underfund
their classrooms. Principals and superintendents did not smother their
schools and districts in red tape,” Tuck said. As SPI, Tuck sees it as his re-
sponsibility to represent the interests of educators and students to state legis-
lators and the governor.

Joelle Hood was the featured
presenter for the evening. She
is an advocate for youth and is
committed to incorporating
social emotional learning into
schools so that they can help
prepare students to become the
best that they can be, and help
make the world a better place
at the same time. Her presen-

tation for the evening focused on “mindfulness,” particularly as it pertains to
the social and emotional health of educators. She walked the audience
through several exercises designed to increase mindfulness and empathy.
“Empathy is a learned skill and a choice. When you communicate with empa-
thy, it turns me into we,” she said.
Nearly 30 breakout sessions were offered throughout the day on Saturday.
With so many choices, there was something for everyone. “The sessions were
good and relevant to the current climate in education,” said Traci Minjares,
Principal, Cummings Valley Elementary School in Tehachapi. “I enjoyed con-
necting with other administrators outside my district.” Kings Charter’s Presi-
dent Rodney Brumit, Principal at Lemoore High School, brought members of
his staff to present a session on building resilient students. They explained

Trauma Informed
Practices help
teachers and
students to be
better regulated.

– Rizzi

ACSA President Lisa Gonzales interviews ACSA-endorsed Gubernatorial
Candidate Marshall Tuck.

Featured Presenter Joelle Hood led the audience through exercises designed to increase mindfulness.

Mindfulness is
paying attention,
on purpose, in the
present moment,
without judgement.

– Hood

See Mid-State/8
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Mid-State
Continued from page 7

how Lemoore High School implements a system that provides intervention
and support to all students, creating an environment of respect, responsibility
and resiliency. Presenting with Brumit were Assistant Principal Nicole Moore
and School Psychologists Kris Saavedra and Chelsea Bowling.
ACSA Executive Director Wes Smith opened the second general session with
a brief ACSA update. “The power of ACSA is in the collective strength of it’s
members,” he said. “ACSA is focused on two things — benefitting the kids of
California and serving you, the members of ACSA.”
The featured speaker for the second general session was Terry Deal, award-
winning educator, author and international consultant to business, health

care, military, educational and reli-
gious organizations. The focus of his
presentation was leading with soul.
He explained that capitalizing on and
nurturing employees’ soft skills —
being a good coach, community well
being, empathy, critical thinking, be-
ing able to make connections — are
what make a successful organization.
In a message directly aimed at educa-

tors, he said, “Any of you could go into a corporate office, you could do the
work, you’d probably make much more money, but you’ll never ever make the
difference that you do.”
Saturday afternoon, the ACSA Government Relations Team took time to dis-
cuss legislative issues they are currently addressing. Michele Borges, Principal
at Mission Oak High School in Tulare, attended this presentation and found it
very informative. “Not only does the Mid-State Conference give me a chance
to network and learn from other leaders throughout California, it provides an
opportunity to hear from our ACSA Government Relations Team to learn
about the most recent areas of focus in California legislation,” Borges said.

Throughout the day Saturday, attendees were encouraged to visit the confer-
ence partners/exhibitors and have their bingo card signed off. All completed
bingo cards were entered into a drawing for prizes provided by the partners/
exhibitors: Atkinson, Anderson, Loya, Rudy & Romo - A Professional Law
Corporation, Lozano Smith, VALIC, 95% Group Inc., Horace Mann, Get More
Math, ParentSquare, AXA, Brandman University, Curriculum Associates,
Greenfield Learning, JTS Modular, Inc., Imagine Learning, McGraw Hill Edu-
cation, Jump Into English, OnPoint, Moore Education Resources, Teacher’s
Pension, and Generation Ready.
Saturday’s activities culminated with a reception to which all attendees were
invited. The reception was sponsored by ParentSquare and hosted by Region
XI’s Executive Director David Tonini and his wife Ann.

Six more breakout sessions were offered on
Sunday morning, one of which was present-
ed by East Kern Charter President Dr. Bon-
ny Porter and John Cosner. Porter is the
Principal of James Monroe Middle School in
Ridgecrest, and Cosner is Assistant Princi-
pal of Murray Middle School, also in Ridge-
crest. They explained how they are collect-
ing and using data to change school culture.
Cosner expressed his enthusiasm for the
conference as a whole this way, “The expe-
rience was a tremendously refreshing way to
spend time with brilliantly successful lead-
ers more than willing to help others on
their journey.”
ACSA Vice President of Legislative Action

Terri Rufert opened the final general session and introduced featured speaker
Dr. Trudy Arriaga, who has focused her life work on the fundamental belief

The bottom
line is not the
bottom line.
The bottom
line is tertiary.

– Deal

Lemoore High School Principal Rodney Brumit and his team presented a breakout session about how they’re build-
ing resilient students at their school. Left to right, Lemoore Union High School District Board Member John Droogh,
Assistant Principal Nicole Moore, School Psychologist Kris Saavedra, Brumit, Assistant Superintendent Victor Rosa,
School Psychologist Chelsea Bowling, and Superintendent Debbie Muro.

John Cosner and Dr. Bonny Porter present-
ed a breakout session about how they are
collecting and using data to change school
culture in their Ridgecrest middle schools.

See Mid-State/9
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Mid-State
Continued from page 8

that the educational system has tremendous capability
and responsibility to open doors for all students. She

said, “It’s all about
that inside out ap-
proach — how we
notice those stu-
dents that are disen-
franchised and how
we respond.” She
really drove home
the point that stu-
dents and families

should never have to give up one … two … or all of their
identities in order to belong.
Region XI thanks David Bowling, Matt Diggle, Terri
Rufert and Dr. Donya Wheeler who represented the re-
gion on the conference planning committee.

It’s about
connecting,
belonging,
succeeding.

– Arriaga

scholarship winners, the Region Every Student Succeeding Award, and the
Itzenhauser/Schlagel Honoree in Bakersfield.
Congratulations to the leaders of our new Tulare/Kings Student/Associate
Charter. Their first sponsored event — Mock Speed Interviewing for Aspiring
Administrators — was March 14. Representatives from eight districts did
mock interviews with future administrators. President Rory Collinwood, Vice
President Nancy Nauman, and Secretary/Treasurer Karen Ruiz, were the char-
ter leaders, along with university stakeholders who organized the event.
Plan to attend an ACSA academy next year. Four ACSA academies will be of-
fered in the region:

• Curriculum Instruction - Visalia
• Human Resources - Visalia
• Special Education - Bakersfield
• Sustaining Continuous Improvement - Bakersfield
All principals and aspiring principals should consider attending the UCLA
Leadership Institute June 25-29 for Aspiring Principals and June 24-29 for
Principals.
In closing I would like to recognize Liberty Middle School in Lemoore and
Fruitvale Junior High School in Bakersfield for being recognized as Schools to
Watch, representing the best middle schools in California.
David Tonini
Executive Director, ACSA Region XI
davidto02@comcast.net, 559-280-6228

Tonini
Continued from page 5

St

Above left:
John Werner and Brandi Spray

Above:
Left to right, David Tonini,
Lisa Horne, Terri Rufert, Angela
Martinho, Michele Borges and
Luis Cabarruvias

Right:
Left to right, John Cosner,
Bonny Porter, Steve Bsharah,
Jeanette McDonald, Traci
Minjares and Regina Green
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Budgets are state-
ments of values,
and I want Califor-
nia’s budget to re-

flect the values and
priorities that built our
great state.

— Delaine Eastin
Candidate for Governor

"

Gubernatorial Candidate Delaine Eastin
addresses Region XI’s March meeting.

Region XI hosted
Delaine Eastin
at March meeting
D'laine Eastin brought her
campaign for governor to
Region XI’s March meeting.
Vice President of Legislative
Action Craig Wheaton intro-
duced Eastin as “a friend of
education … a friend that
goes back with our region a
long way.” Eastin opened her
presentation by saying, “De-
veloping a whole new gener-
al of educational leaders is
the most important thing we
need to do.” She continued
on to say that California
must move spending per
school child from the bottom
10 in the nation to the top
10. Besides education, she
explained that the environ-
ment and civil rights round
out her platform.

Award-winning educator, author and consultant Dr. Timothy
Kanold was the Keynote Speaker at Tulare Charter’s Annual

Conference, Tuesday, Feb.
27 at the Visalia Marriott.
His inspirational message
explored the nature of
teachers’ mathematical
heartprint and how to
evaluate it. He shared five
intentional research-af-
firmed teaching strategies
teachers can use every
day to help students per-
severe and sustain their
effort in the mathematics

of the lesson — unit after unit. To explain how one can pur-
sue a positive heartprint in their personal and professional

life, Dr. Kanold shared a quote by comedi-
an Michael Jr. — “When you know your why, your what has
more impact, because you are walking in and toward your
purpose.” He said one’s heartprint is the distinctive impres-
sion and marked impact your heart leaves on others.
Prior to Dr. Kanold’s presentation, attendees enjoyed heavy
hors d’oeuvres and a no-host bar, while visiting vendor
booths who gave out tickets for drawings held at the close of
the evening. Special thanks to major contributors Buckman-
Mitchell Inc., Educational Employees Credit Union and Ho-
race Mann Companies, and sponsors American Fidelity,
Brandman University, Delta Dental, Greenfield Learning,
Houghton Mifflin Harcourt, Imagine Learning, Pearson Edu-
cation, Tulare County Federal Credit Union, and Uplevel.

Academic focus key to
Tulare Charter Annual
Conference’s success

Vivian Hamilton, Tulare Charter President-Elect
and Annual Conference Committee Chair, left,
and Yolanda Valdez, Tulare Charter President.

Above: Left to right, Tulare Charter President Yolanda Valdez, Dr. Timothy Kanold and
Lucy Van Scyoc, Past President.

di
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West Kern Charter Mixer, “Appy” Hour
West Kern Charter’s Mixer and “Appy” Hour featured a presentation by Stephen
Johnson, Panama-Buena Vista Union School District Ed Tech Specialist and Cur-
riculum Coordinator, entitled “Fostering Anytime, Anywhere Professional Learn-
ing with Social Media and G Suite.” The event was held at La Cabana Restaurant
in Bakersfield on Thursday, Feb. 15. Attendees enjoyed appetizers and beverages
while networking with fellow administrators.

Above left: Left to right, Stuart Packard, Troy Witham, Gerri Kincaid, Lauren Mawson, Steve Johnson,
Diane Taylor, Kevin Silberberg, Rocio Muñoz, Richard Morosa, Ty Bryson, Brad Grumbles, Dustin Hay-
cock, Stephanie Haycock, and Shelly Tiffin. Above right: Stephen Johnson during his presentation.

h

?Did You
Know
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Tulare/Kings Student/Associate Charter’s
The Tulare/Kings Student/Associate Charter received great feedback from both
sides of the table following their Mock Speed Interviewing event held on Wednes-
day, March 14 at Brandman University in Visalia. About 15 representatives —

administrators and
Human Resources
personnel — from
eight Tulare and Kings
county school districts
got a sneak peak at
potential administra-
tors.
“It was a great oppor-

tunity for aspiring future leaders in education to polish their interviewing skills
and network with current administrative leaders, said Sharon Cronk, Principal at
Pioneer Elementary School in Hanford. “It was the hope of the interviewers to
inspire these future leaders to gain confidence in their abilities to take the next
step in their educational career path. I was honored to be part of this event.”

More than 30 aspiring administrators participated in the Tulare/Kings Student/Associate Charter’s Mock Speed Interviewing event held ad Brandman University on Wednesday, March 14.

Mock Speed Interviewing event a huge success

I thought it was very bene-
ficial to hear the type of
questioning that would be
asked at an administrative
interview, so I can prepare.

— Elizabeth Alvarez
Teacher, Highland Elementary

"

See Mock/13

g
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Serving Bakersfield for 50 Years
Restaurant • Banquet Rooms • Catering

Hodel's Country Dining has been
applauded for its charming at-

mosphere, wonderful awarding-win-
ning food and heavenly homemade
desserts and breads. Visit Hodel's
and rediscover food prepared the

"old fashioned" way.

VALIC.com

Ready to get FutureFIT®?
FutureFIT stands for Freedom.
Individually Tailored®.
By enrolling in your workplace retirement
plan with VALIC, you can get a jump start on
obtaining the retirement goals you envision.

Securities and investment advisory services offered through VALIC Financial Advisors, Inc. (“VFA”), member
FINRA, SIPC and an SEC-registered investment advisor. VFA registered representatives offer securities and other
products under retirement plans and IRAs, and to clients outside of such arrangements.
Annuities issued by The Variable Annuity Life Insurance Company (“VALIC”). Variable annuities distributed by its
affiliate, AIG Capital Services, Inc. (“ACS”), member FINRA. VALIC, VFA and ACS are members of American
International Group, Inc. (“AIG”).
Copyright © The Variable Annuity Life Insurance Company. All rights reserved.
VC 28442 (07/2017) J102150 EE

SAVING : INVESTING : PLANNING

Great things come to those who don’t wait
CLICK VALIC.com CALL 1-888-569-7055
VISIT your financial advisor

Kim Short, Financial Advisor, (559) 417-7043 or (559) 243-4705, 5070 N. 6th #153,
Fresno, CA 93710, kim.short@valic.com, CA Insurance Lic. #0D68504

5917 Knudsen Drive • Bakersfield • 661.399.3341 • www.hodels.com

More than 30 aspiring administrators rotated through three six-minute mock in-
terviews, answering questions and receiving feedback. Participants were encour-
aged to bring and leave resumes. When not being interviewed, participants had
the opportunity to network in the holding room, where food and drink were pro-
vided.
“This event was organized exceptionally well,” said Philip Pierschbacher, Assistant
Superintendent, Personnel, with the Tulare City School District. “The level of pro-
fessionalism and enthusiasm demonstrated by candidates was excellent, clearly
demonstrating our students are (and will be) in great hands!”
Stakeholders in attendance included Doug Bartsch, Fresno
Pacific, and Sonia Gutierrez-Mendoza, Brandman University.
Participating districts included:
• Tulare City School District
• Cutler-Orosi Unified School District
• Lemoore Union Elementary School District
• Visalia Unified School District
• Sundale Union School District
• Tulare County Office of Education
• Pioneer Elementary School District, Hanford
• Lindsay Unified School District

This was a beneficial experience, to be
able to sit down and actually speak with
someone I would be interviewing with.
Each interviewer had a different style and
gave very specific feedback.

— Ben Bolin
Social Emotional Learning Center

Golden West High School & Valley Oak Middle School

"Mock
Continued from page 12
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Region XI schools earn Schools to Watch designation
Two Region XI middle schools are among the 22 high-performing California
middle schools which have been recognized in the 2017-18 Schools to Watch
— Taking Center Stage program. Bakersfield’s Fruitvale Junior High School
and Liberty Middle School in Lemoore, along with 20 others join 24 previous-
ly-chosen schools whose sustained progress allows them to retain their
Schools to Watch designation.
These high-performing model schools demonstrate academic excellence, social
equity and responsiveness to the needs of young adolescents. For example,
Fruitvale Junior High School in Bakersfield has created an outstanding foren-
sic medical science program, allowing students to experience science hands-
on and use their skills of analysis, inquiry and observation.

Fruitvale Junior High School is lead by Principal Leslie Garri-
son and Vice Principal Erick Rouanzoin. Ben Luis is the prin-
cipal of Liberty Middle School.
The Schools to Watch program is sponsored by the Califor-
nia Department of Education, California League of Middle
Schools and the California Middle Grades Alliance. To earn
this designation, schools must complete an extensive appli-
cation that is reviewed by middle grades experts. In order to

retain the designation, each school is re-evaluated every three years. For more
information about the program, visit www.clms.net/stw.
Get to know Fruitvale Junior High School (FJHS) leadership
Tell us about the career path that lead you to your present position.
• Principal Leslie Garrison: Prior to teaching I was in children's ministry.
When my own children started school I began my teaching career as an 8th
grade mathematics teacher in the Rosedale School District. While at
Rosedale I served as the administrative designee and participated in the
Principal's Academy to prepare for a future administrative position. While
teaching, I had a unique opportunity to move into a Superintendent/Princi-
pal position for a small rural school district outside of my hometown of
Taft. I served two years in that capacity when I was offered an administra-
tive position in the Fruitvale District. I have been at FJHS for the past 10
years. During that time we have received recognition as a California Distin-
guished School (2013), Gold Ribbon School (2017), and now a School to
Watch (2018). I am grateful for my path and honored to work with such an
incredible district, school staff and community.
• Assistant Principal Erick Rouanzoin: Prior to getting into education I
worked as a police officer for the City of Long Beach. I left law enforcement
to help at-risk youth in a Title 1 school site. I taught history and created the
first Tier3 Positive Behavioral Support Class in Orange County. I had con-
nections in the Bakersfield area and when I saw an administrative position
available in Fruitvale I jumped at the chance. This is my second year as as-
sistant principal and I am excited for the future of FJHS.

What advice would you offer other schools which would like to achieve
this designation?

tribute perspective on the school's
success in four focus areas — Acad-
emic Excellence, Organizational
Support and Processes, Social Equity
and Developmental Responsiveness.
Our advice is to examine your re-
sults, determine if you are at a level
to celebrate, and seek the best prac-
tices within your school that other
schools can replicate. Finally, cele-
brate your accomplishments!!! Your
staff, students and community are

making an impact on kids and that is worth recognizing! Then, be sure to
visit other schools which have achieved this designation and attend the con-
ferences. The schools recognized are exceptional. In the short time of our des-
ignation we have already visited and gleaned valuable practices that we intend
to incorporate into our campus for continued improvement.
What is the most rewarding part of the work you do.
Garrison: The most rewarding part of what I do is building relationships that
foster learning and growth. I relish in connecting with staff members, sup-
porting them in their lives and careers, and in-turn, impacting student suc-
cess. The best part of my day is talking with students, making genuine con-
nections, walking them through the most confusing stage in their lives, and
seeing them recognize their worth.
Rouanzoin: The most rewarding part of my work is making an impact on an
entire campus. Junior High can be one of the most difficult periods of time for
the socio-emotional and behavioral health of students. In my role, I have the
opportunity to walk students through this time of growth, impact their deci-
sions for the better, and connect them to caring staff.
How has your ACSA membership helped you accomplish your goals?
Garrison: ACSA members are the most valuable aspect of membership as
they are all exceptional leaders and professionals. The connections and friend-
ships are invaluable. ACSA has many other facets of support that I have taken
advantage of — financial advice, car insurance, legal advice and professional
development! I am grateful for my membership!
Rouanzoin: ACSA members are a group of professionals that I can learn from
and lean on. As I am new to the area, ACSA has been a great resource, not
only in the wealth of knowledge of the members, but the connections to the
community.
Tell us about your family and what you enjoy doing in your free time?
Garrison: My husband and I have a blended family; we have three children in
college and one in pre-school. We are a very athletic family which likes to ride
bikes, swim, snorkel, and remain active. My husband and I especially love to
travel. We are headed to Europe soon to cruise the Rhine River and explore
the surrounding countries.
Rouanzoin: My wife and I have two-year-old twin daughters with a third girl
on the way in June. I love being a daddy of all girls. We spend our warm days
in the pool and we love to travel.

Luis

Rouanzoin and Garrison

Garrison and Rouanzoin: The program is rigorous and the application process is
well defined. Schools begin with a self-assessment exercise in which all staff con-
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• Stationery • Paper

“Taking Care of School Needs Since 1976”

Joe De La Cruz
1915 N. MacArthur Dr. • Ste. 400 • Tracy, CA 95376

800-227-7159 • 909-980-7777 • Cell: 559-410-2269 Fax: 909-980-7159
Email: delacruz@southwestschool.com

• Furniture • Art & Janitorial Supplies
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PROMOTIONAL ITEMS

Leg Action Day messaging will focus on
teacher tenure and increasing base funding

State Director's Report

The ACSA Board of Directors met in Garden Grove on Friday, Feb. 16. State
ACSA Vice President Linda Kaminski reported on the work done by the Fi-
nance Committee, which has adopted a conservative and realistic budget
process. Revenues have increased over last year and mid-year budget revisions
have been made. The Rainy Day Fund is on target and should reach $500,000
by the end of year. ACSA is now reviewing the budget in the same transpar-
ent manner as school districts. Although ACSA currently has more than
17,000 members, there is concern that this is the first time in five years that
there has been a dip in membership.
Legislative Action Day is scheduled for Sunday and Monday, April 15 and 16,
in Sacramento. The messaging for Legislative Action Day will focus on two
topics: Increasing the base funding and adding time for teacher tenure review.
The goal is to disseminate real stories about how these topics impact stu-
dents. Although school safety is on everyone’s mind, this topic will not be a

focus during Legislative Action Day due to con-
cerns that lobbying on school safety may not be
substantive during this event. Instead, State
ACSA President-Elect Holly Edds will be leverag-
ing a new task force to address this issue. During the Legislative Action Day
event, Senator Mike McGuire and Karen Stapf-Walters will be recognized with
the ACSA Friend of Education Award. McGuire was unanimously recom-
mended for the award because of his coordinated efforts to provide funding,
clothing and other resources for students and families affected by the Califor-
nia fires. Stapf-Walters has previously worked for ACSA and is one of our
own. She advocates for students on the State Board of Education and in her
work as an aide to Governor Jerry Brown.

See Cavazos/16
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Cavazos
Continued from page 15

The board held an extensive discussion regarding language
clarification of policy 6.11.1, the election of officers. The
primary question is, “How do we ensure that candidates
have an equal opportunity to campaign when running for
state ACSA office?” The current regulations and policies on
campaigning are vague and force candidates and the board to
interpret the rules. In the current and previous campaigns for
office, some candidates have been active in serving on
boards, committees or councils and/or in presenting at
ACSA-sponsored events. These candidates have had to limit
their participation while campaigning so as to not gain an
unfair advantage over their competitor, who will then have
less exposure to the ACSA membership. After much debate,
the board voted to edit policy 6.11.1 clarifying that while
campaigning will be limited, service and participation in
ACSA activities will not. The board also directed staff to
bring back recommendations for the next meeting to clarify
campaigning and associated prohibitions.
A discussion was held regarding the endorsement of Mar-
shall Tuck for Superintendent of Public Instruction. The dis-
cussion focused on two areas: Region procedures and feed-
back from the activity at the Leadership Assembly. As a re-
sult, the Governmental Relations (GR) team will roll out a
hybrid communication plan that will focus on members and
the general public, through sharing of internal talking points,
external talking points, a presence on social media and our
website, the utilization of the press (opinion/editorials, press
releases, etc.), continuing to provide opportunities for Tuck
to engage with our members through ACSA-sponsored
events and by creating and providing informational materials
for region use. The ACSA GR department will improve
communications by providing a timeline to all regions so
officials know what is going on and when. They will also ex-
plore different ways and forms to conduct advocacy commu-
nications activities. In regard to the gubernatorial race, we

should have a clearer picture of who is really in the race this
summer. Staff has suggested that the board wait until then
before considering an endorsement for a candidate. The GR
staff recommends that regions begin discussions regarding
the gubernatorial race. A timeline will be distributed to re-
gions so members are clear on the process.
The National Association of School Superintendents (NASS)
Executive Director Tom Armelino presented an update on
the activities of the association. The ACSA Board of Direc-
tors approved NASS’s articles of incorporation and adopted
bylaws changes that are reflective of ACSA’s bylaws. The new
bylaws outline that the current ACSA Board of Directors is
the NASS board and would meet at least twice per year. The
NASS/ACSA executive committee would be the same. ACSA
Board of Directors approved the recommendation to estab-
lish a NASS Superintendents Committee similar to ACSA
Superintendents Council.
ACSA’s One Voice for Students Platform was shared Our pri-
ority areas are: School finance, educator effectiveness and
pipeline, Special Education, and student needs. Some high-
lights include: Ensuring the full funding of Proposition 98,
setting a new LCFF multi-year target, mitigating the impact
of pensions, protecting Title II funding, extending the
teacher probationary period, advocating for the reauthoriza-
tion of IDEA, and expanding access to behavioral and mental
health services.
The development of ACSA’s strategic plan was also dis-
cussed. The board reviewed the timeline and accomplish-
ments of the four Core Planning Group (CPG) meetings.
There will be additional work conducted by the CPG at the
May Leadership Assembly in Sacramento. By mid-June, the
CPG will develop a final draft for implementation and the
board will receive the draft final version at the July retreat.

Dr. Blanca Cavazos
State Director, ACSA Region XI
bcavazos@taftunion.org, 661.762.2330

Councils, committees offer opportunities to get more involved
ACSA's effectiveness in shaping education policy at both the state and federal level lies in its grassroots
strength. To that end, ACSA is structured with issue-focused committees and job-alike councils made up
of education leaders. In Region XI, the following committee/councils will have open positions next year:
• Business Services Council
• Human Resources Council
• Member Services Council
• Retirement Committee
Go to https://www.acsa.org/About-Us to view descriptions of each of council/committee and contact information if you would
like to learn more. If you are interested in applying for one of these positions, contact Region XI President Dr. Donya
Wheeler, dwheeler@exeter.k12.ca.us, 559.592.9421, ext. 9102.

?Did You
Know

Member Profiles
allow personalized
access to ACSA.org
The ACSA website
already provides
a wide variety of
information about
ACSA, and the many ways

the associ-
ation
serves its
members,
and by
extension,
the 6.2
million
school
children in
California.
Each
ACSA
member
now has a
secure
member
profile
listing that
allows
them per-
sonalized
access to

the website and the many
benefits provided by their
membership. Once logged
in, members will have access
to Members Only benefits,
resources and news. Soon,
ACSA will use it to commu-
nicate with members from
the ACSA website and
members will be able to easi-
ly register for upcoming
events and career develop-
ment opportunities. Eventu-
ally, there will be the ability
to send or receive messages
to and from colleagues with-
out listing an email address
or other sensitive informa-
tion. To explore your mem-
ber profile, go to www.ac-
sa.org/member-login.

Congratulations!
Carli Hawkins
Assistant Principal
Green Acres
Middle School
Visalia Unified
School District

Winner of
$200
in ACSA’s
Member Profile
Contest

?Did You
Know
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State Assembly

Republican
https://kevinmccarthy.-
house.gov/

DISTRICT 23
Kevin McCarthy

Democrat
https://feinstein.senate.gov/

Dianne Feinstein
United States Senate

Democrat
https://harris.senate.gov/

Kamala Harris

Democrat
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA
94249-0032
Room 4016
916.319.2032
DISTRICT OFFICES:
1430 Truxtun, Ste. 803
Bakersfield, CA 93301
661.335.0302
113 Court, Ste. 201
Hanford, CA 93230
559.585.7170

DISTRICT 32
Rudy Salas

Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0023
Room 3132
916.319.2023
DISTRICT OFFICE:
6245 N. Fresno St.
Fresno, CA 93710
559.446.2029

DISTRICT 23
Jim Patterson

Region XI Legislators

Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0034
Room 4144 • 916.319.2034
DISTRICT OFFICE:
4550 California Ave., Ste. 740
Bakersfield, CA 93309
661.395.2995

DISTRICT 34
Vince Fong

State Senate

DISTRICT 26
Devon Mathis
Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0026
Room 2111
916.319.2026
DISTRICT OFFICE:
100 W. Willow Plaza, Ste. 405
Visalia, CA. 93291
559.636.3440

Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0005
Room 4158 • 916.319.2005
DISTRICT OFFICES:
2441 Headington Rd.
Placerville, CA 95667
530.295.5505
730 North “I” St., Suite #102
Madera, CA 93237
559.673.0501

DISTRICT 5
Franklin Bigelow

33 Broadway, Ste. C
Jackson, CA 95642
209.223.0505

Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0008
Room 3067 • 916.319.2034
DISTRICT OFFICES:

DISTRICT 8
Tom Berryhill

33 Broadway, Ste. C
Jackson, CA 95642
209.223.0505
6215 N. Fresno St., Ste.
104 Fresno, CA 93710
559.253.7122

Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
State Capitol, Room 3082
Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
916.651.4014
DISTRICT OFFICES:
1201 E. California Ave., Ste. A
Bakersfield, CA 93307
661.395.2620
2550 Mariposa Mall, Ste. 2016
Fresno, CA 93721
559.264.3070
113 Court Street, Ste. 205
Hanford CA 93230
559.585.7161

DISTRICT 14
Andy Vidak

Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
State Capitol, Room 4048
Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
916.651.4016
DISTRICT OFFICES:
5701 Truxton, Ste. 150
Bakersfield, CA 93309
661.323.0443
7248 Joshua Lane, Ste. B
Yucca Valley, CA 92284
760.228.3136

DISTRICT 16
Jean Fuller

Region XI Legislator Visits

Region XI and its charters
are making great strides
toward achieving their
goal of increasing in-
volvement with state and
local legislators.

FEBRUARY
Kings Charter
Andy Vidak
California State Senator
District 14

Tulare Charter
Tim Hire
Tony Velasquez
Craig Wheaton
Candidates for Tulare County
Superintendent of Schools
Tulare County Office of Education

MARCH
Region XI
Delaine Eastin
Gubernatorial Candidate

Murray Middle School
Ribbon Cutting
Jean Fuller
State Senator, District 16

Kevin McCarthy
U.S. Representative, District 23

Republican
https://cook.house.gov/

DISTRICT 8
Paul Cook

United States House
of Representatives

Republican
https://valadao.house.gov/

DISTRICT 21
David Valadao

Republican
https://nunez.house.gov/

DISTRICT 22
Devin Nunes

Donating to ACSA
PAC is a great way to
support the work
that ACSA is doing
across the state. Go
to www.acsa.org/do-
nate to learn more.

Cell: 559.202.5692
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Administrators in attendance
at the Kings Charter Feb-
ruary meeting at Brandman
University in Hanford, en-
joyed an excellent discussion
with Senator Andy Vidak,
who sits on the Education
Committee in Sacramento.
Subjects covered included
social emotional education,
special education funding,
willful defiance/expulsions,
pre-school, the teacher
shortage and how social me-
dia is affecting students. “It’s
a whole culture that none of
us have any idea about and
are not equipped to deal
with,” said Bobby Peters,
Director of Educational Ser-
vices, Hanford Joint Union
High School District. The
senator thanked the group
for the information and said,
“From just what I heard to-
day, sometimes we’re bat-
tling about things that are
not even addressing what
you guys are talking about.
What I have learned here
today will make me a better
committee member.”

Kings Charter hosts
Senator Andy Vidak
at February meeting

Senator Andy Vidak interacts with those
in attendance at Kings Charter’s Feb-
ruary meeting.

Region XI Calendar
APRIL 2018

7:00 AM
West Kern Charter Board Meeting
Hodel's Country Dining, Bakersfield

8:00 AM
Region XI Leadership Assembly
Hodel's Country Dining, Bakersfield

11:30 AM
West Kern Golf Tournament
Sundale Country Club, Bakersfield

3:00 PM
Tulare Charter Every Student
Succeeding Reception
VUSD Board Room, Visalia

7:00 AM
Tulare Charter Board Meeting
Apple Annie's, Tulare

2-DAY EVENT
Legislative Action Day
Sacramento

7:00 AM
Kings Charter Board Meeting
Brandman University, Hanford

5:30 PM
East Kern Charter Board Meeting
The Clarion Inn, Ridgecrest

11:30 AM
West Kern Secretary's Day
Luncheon
Stars Restaurant and Theater, Bakersfield

5:00 PM
Inyo/Mono Charter Board Meeting
Bishop

MAY 2018
7:00 AM
West Kern Charter Board Meeting
Hodel's Country Dining, Bakersfield

9:30 AM
Region XI Leadership Assembly
and Awards Luncheon
Hodel's Country Dining, Bakersfield

7:00 AM
Kings Charter Board Meeting
Brandman University, Hanford

5:00 PM
Kings Charter Social & Election
Dowd's Cabana, Hanford

5:30 PM
Tulare Charter Spring
Recognition Dinner
Whitney’s Wild Oak Ranch, Exeter

2-DAY EVENT
State Leadership Assembly
Sacramento

5:00 PM
West Kern Charter Spring Mixer
Temblor Brewing Company, Bakersfield

7:00 AM
Tulare Charter Board Meeting
Apple Annie's, Tulare

JUNE 2018
5:30 PM
West Kern Charter
2017-2018 Awards Banquet
Coconut Joe’s Banquet Hall, Bakersfield

12:00 PM
Region XI Executive Board Retreat
TBD

8:30 AM
Region XI Planning Retreat
TBD
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Know

Regular ACSA
membership gives you ac-
cess to an experienced legal
team, knowledgeable about
protecting your due process
rights. ACSA advocates have
a proven track record in re-
solving work-related con-
cerns before they become a
lawsuit. Call ACSA’s Ontario
office at 800.608.ACSA. All
calls are confidential unless
ACSA is asked to take some
action on the member’s be-
half that requires the in-
volvement of others.

Kevin McCarthy and Jean Fuller attended
ribbon cuttings for Murray Middle School
and Burroughs High School in Ridgecrest
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Charter Chat
Tulare Charter
Dr. Timothy Kanold's message to
educators in Tulare County was ex-

cellent. Over 150 people attended the
event. The feedback from attendees
validated the timeliness and relevance
of the topic. Everyone left with a tidbit
to implement the next morning. Our
Charter is in the midst of preparing the
Annual Retirement and Recognition
Dinner May 4 at Whitney Ranch in Ex-
eter. Dr. Anthony Martin, candidate for
Tulare County Superintendent, and
Senator Andy Vidak will be addressing
the charter at their meeting in April.
The deadline for Student scholarships
was March 9. We received 17 appli-
cations.

Yolanda Valdez
Tulare Charter President
Superintendent
Cutler-Orosi Joint Union
School District

East Kern Charter
In an effort to actively involve local
legislators in education, members

of East Kern Charter have made an ef-
fort to invite local legislators to their
school sites. U.S. Representative Kevin
McCarthy and State Senator Jean Fuller
attended ribbon cutting ceremonies at
Murray Middle School and Burroughs
High School in Ridgecrest on March 2.
State Assemblyman Vince Fong is
scheduled to visit Faller Elementary
School in Ridgecrest on April 13. He
will help hand out awards during the
Faller Character Counts Awards Cere-
mony.
Twenty East Kern Charter members —
10 in the Ridgecrest area and 10 in the
Tehachapi area — will receive special

recognition in the form of a site visit
from East Kern Board Members who
will present the selected member
with a $25 Amazon gift card.
On April 23rd, East Kern Charter will
hold their Awards Ceremony, where
we will recognize 11 administrators
for their leadership. Recognized
members will be presented with an
engraved golden apple. Student
scholarships will also be awarded dur-
ing the ceremony. We are proud to
report that seven of the 11 adminis-
trators being recognized were select-
ed by Region XI for consideration for
the California Administrator of the
Year in their respective categories.

Dr. Bonnie Porter
East Kern Charter
President

Principal
James Monroe
Middle School
Sierra Sands
School District

West Kern Charter
West Kern Charter embraced the
region goals and aligned our ef-

forts to increase membership by hold-
ing events to support networking and
provide relevant professional devel-
opment opportunities to our mem-
bers. This year the charter conducted
an online survey to give our members
a voice in the monthly professional
development opportunities we bring
to our charter meeting. Due to the
interest of our membership in G-
Suite, our networking social held at
La Cabana on Thursday, Feb. 15 in-
cluded a presentation by Steve John-
son, from Panama-Buena Vista Union
School District, on the use of Google
Docs and YouTube to benefit teachers

See Charter Chat/21
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Point Loma Nazarene University’s School of Education has provided
the Bakersfield area with convenient and high-quality programs
for the last 20 years, including:

Master of Arts in Education, Educational Administration
Preliminary Administrative Services Credential
Professional Clear Administrative Services Credential

To find out more about our administrative programs, get in touch
with your dedicated PLNU Bakersfield enrollment counselor:

Stephanie Meier
StephanieMeier@pointloma.edu
(661) 377-4721 | pointloma.edu/SOE

O U R R E P U T A T I O N F O R

EEEXXXCCCELLENCE
B E C O M E S YOURS

EARN YOUR ADMINISTRATIVE AND CLEAR
CREDENTIAL FROM PLNU IN BAKERSFIELD.
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Council/Committee Reports
Urban Education
Committee

Bakersfield City School District
has been working with ACSA

on the following bill, which has
been endorsed by the Suburban
School District Association:
AB3149, Substitute Teachers; Days
of Service by Asm. Monique
Limon, a former trustee in
CALSSD-member district Santa
Barbara USD. This bill was just
brought to our attention and we
think it helps resolve an issue.
AB3149 would permit a person
authorized to serve as a substitute
teacher pursuant to regulations, to
serve as a substitute teacher for as
long as the teacher of record is on
leave. The bill is sponsored by
ACSA.
Dr. Diane Cox
Urban Education Committee
Representative

Small School District
Committee

The Small School District
Committee met on Friday, Feb.

16. The committee reviewed and
discussed a variety of topics in-
cluding, but not limited to, the
following:
1 - Concerns surrounding the new
credentialing requirements for
administrators (assessment re-
quirements, cost, etc.)
2 - Review of the Superintendent’s
Symposium, at which the Small
School sessions were well attend-
ed. Discussion was also conducted
around next year’s topics.
3 – Committee Chair Don Clark
(terming out) emphasized the

need to make sure to keep a pow-
erful and meaningful voice on be-
half of Small School Districts.
4 – There was discussion around
ACSA’s support of Marshall Tuck
for Superintendent of Public In-
struction (the how and why).
5 – West Ed (Ayele Dodoo) pre-
sented on the California Standards
Implementation Matrix and the
four domains — Instructional
Leadership, Challenging Stan-
dards, Quality Curriculum and
Effective Assessment. The tool was
designed to accelerate the imple-
mentation of the California State
Standards in districts and schools.
6 – Information from Ivan Carrillo,
regarding priority areas at the
Leadership Assembly — Pensions,
Extended Substitute Times in the
Classroom, the 3 –Year Probation-
ary Period Proposal, Willful Dis-
obedience – AB 430, and Budget.
The next meeting will be Friday,
May 4 at the Sacramento Office/
Web Ex.
Steve Tsuboi
Small School District Committee
Representative

Middle Grades
Education Council

The Middle Grades Council
met Thursday, March 8 in

Sacramento. A presentation of the
California School Dashboard was
made. Questions were asked about
how to use it to have valid, for-
ward moving conversations with
staff. Looking at the distance from
3 was stressed. The Dashboard is
for an overall discussion with
community members, staff and
stakeholders. Demographics re-

ports are used to work with sub-
groups. The following questions
were asked and will be taken back
for clarification and further explo-
ration.
• What is the definition of chronic
absenteeism?

• Will participation rate and other
indicators be updated?

• Can Social Emotional be ad-
dressed through the Dashboard
information?

Best practices were shared regard-
ing SBAC preparation and positive
spins on the process to help the
students be less stressed and take
the tests seriously. Many great
ideas were given to help students
succeed.
Laura Preston presented informa-
tion about various bills in the
process of being introduced and
formulated, including cannabis,
teacher miss-assignments, tenure,
and increased time allowed for
substitutes to be in a classroom.
Educational Options spoke regard-
ing the programs designed to
“break the cycle.”
There was some discussion about
brain maturation.
We discussed topics for the No-
vember Leadership Assembly.
Trauma informed classroom man-
agement was a hot topic.
This was an excellent meeting
with lots of sharing and excite-
ment about the future of educa-
tion.
We are looking for ways to be sure
every middle school administrator
can be informed about the content
of each Middle Grades Council
meeting.
Kirsti Smith
Middle Grades Education Council
Representative

Superintendency Council
Conversations and discussions
during Superintendent Council

meetings this year have centered
upon the future of school funding,
legal / legislative updates, and ed-
ucational trends impacting us all.
The ACSA Governmental Rela-
tions staff provided an overview of
the findings from a a study regard-
ing the future of LCFF. Both quan-
titative and qualitative information
was obtained from approximately
200 superintendents from across
the state. The key findings from
research included the following:
• The need for a higher LCFF base
funding grant

• The restraint from creating new
categorical programs

• The impact of Pension and Spe-
cial Education costs

The Superintendency Council has
engaged in conversations with
Deputy Counsel for State Board of
Education, in providing input on
the development of the state’s sys-
tem of support. The superinten-
dents have stressed the need for
resources and staying away from
compliance focused activities.
The council has also held many
discussions on the professional
needs or trends in education, and
how ACSA can support and move
forward in these areas:
1) Funding and finance
2) Teacher Shortage
3) STRS and PERS Increases
4) Sustainability of Instructional

Technology
5) Social Emotional Vulnerability

of Students
Tom Addington
Superintendency Council
Representative

See Committee/Council/21
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Continued from page 19

and promote instructional collabo-
ration among professionals. Dur-
ing our March Charter meeting,
Lynnda Martin from American
Refuse provided ideas, resources,
and advice on steps schools can
take to increase recycling efforts
and reduce trash in our landfills.
Efforts are underway to recognize
West Kern Charter members in the
coming months through a blended
concept of in-person visits and
online highlights on social media
(Facebook), our website and in our
newsletter. We have ten students
who are receiving scholarships
from our charter this year, and we
hope more members take part in
our annual Golf Tournament on
Saturday, April 7 to help raise
more funds for these students.
Charter members are encouraged
to nominate administrators for our
Annual Awards Banquet in June.
Nomination form can be found at
www.acsa.org/About-Us/Awards-Pro-
gram. The deadline for West Kern
nominations is Thursday, April 5.

Rocio Muñoz
West Kern
Charter President
Assistant Superintendent
Educational Services
Richland Union
School District

Tulare/Kings
Student/Associate Charter

The Tulare/Kings Student/As-
sociate Charter held their an-

nual event on Wednesday, March
14 at Brandman University in
Visalia. The event provided future
administrators the opportunity to
participate in three “speed” mock

interviews. Each participant was
able to answer two to four ques-
tions related to administrative po-
sitions and receive feedback to
improve their interviewing skills
and administrative knowledge. We
had a great panel of 12 interview-
ers representing districts and
school sites across the Valley —
from Hanford, Lemoore, Lindsay,
Porterville, Sundale, Tulare City,
Tulare County Office of Education,
and Visalia. There were 30+ par-
ticipants, meaning over 90 inter-
view opportunities. As we look to
the future, we hope to provide
more networking and administra-
tive skill building opportunities for
our student and associate mem-
bers within the Tulare/Kings
County area. The Student Charter
would like to thank the local
stakeholders and Region XI mem-
bers for all their insights, support,
and promotions which helped us
create a successful professional
development and networking
event/opportunity for aspiring
administrators.

Rory Collinwood
Tulare/Kings
Student/Associate
Charter President
Teacher
El Diamante High
School
Visalia Unified
School District

Continued from page 20

Legislative Policy
Committee
Following is a list of the positions
taken by the Legislative Policy
Committee on legislation that is
either strongly supported by ACSA
or has been a matter of extensive
discussion:
• SB 607
Pupil discipline: suspensions and
expulsions: willful defiance
Position: Oppose UA
• AB 2808
Education finance: local control
funding formula: funding increase
Position: Co-Sponsor

• AB 2121
Pupil instruction: coursework and
graduation requirements: currently
migratory children
Position: Support
• AB 3149
Substitute teachers; days of ser-
vice; renewal of permits
Position: Co-Sponsor
• AB 2386
Teacher credentialing; services
credential with a specialization in
occupational therapy or physical
therapy services
Position: Oppose
Jose Morales
Legislative Policy Committee
Representative

Charter Chat Committee/Council Reports

ACSA’s Grassroots Advo-
cacy Theme is Educate,
Then Advocate. Download
your Toolkit at https://
www.acsa.org/application/
files/8515/0471/8897/
Grassroots_Advocacy_-
Toolkit.pdf
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The Ambassador
Program helps new
members navigate ACSA's vast
structure, while providing that first
and very necessary human contact
— giving the organization a face
and a name. Region XI has seven
Charter Ambassadors:

East Kern:
• Elaine Janson

ejanson@ssusd.org

• Beverly Thompson
beverlyjean22@sbcglobal.net

Inyo/Mono:
• Don Clark

dclark@esusd.org

Kings:
• Bill Black

lemoore.black@gmail.com

Tulare:
• Tom Giampietro

tomgiampietro@comcast.net

• Robert Aguilar
visaliainvestment@gmail.com

West Kern:
• Terry Wolfe

bernardwolfe@aol.com

Ambassador Program

SA'

?Did You
Know

At our recent Recruiters and Ambassadors Meeting, Margie
Cuizon, State ACSA Senior Director, Member Services and
Support, shared that their goal for 2017-2018 is 300 new
members. She said the current retention rate is 89% once a
member joins. The big concern for this year is the loss of
600 members from San Diego Unified. Because of budget
issues, that district no longer pays dues for their adminis-
trators. Cuizon also explained the various membership
dues options that are available.
The attendees were divided into groups and asked to ad-
dress the following:
What are the barriers to recruiting?
Some of the barriers listed include:
• Cost for young administrators
• Superintendents not supportive
• Job pressures – too much on their plate
• Not getting new member names from HR
• Competing with costs for a clear admin credential
• Cost of Academies
• Lack of knowledge of membership benefits

What are solutions to the problems?
• Offer duel membership – transition plan – tiered levels
for new administrators

• Tier membership fees while getting clear credential
• Need more one-to-one contact
• Ask new administrators what they expect of ACSA
• Need more support from districts
• Grow Ambassador and Recruiter numbers
• Region programs to invite new members to become
active

• Regions form committees and communication between
membership chairs, recruiters, and ambassadors

• Outreach to superintendent
Staff provided a tour of the ACSA website and several sug-
gestions were made to improve access and usability.
There was a review of the Mentor Program and some of
those in attendance described what was happening in their
regions/charters. We were told that regional facilitators
communicate with all applicants and match protégés with
qualified mentors. It was suggested that this process be
shared with leaders across the state.
Midyear recruitment winners — Penny Fraumeni, Charlene
Lemons-Shivers and Ann Kitty — were announced.
Information about ACSA’s Targeted Assistance Program
was shared. The program focuses on providing direct sup-
port for school district superintendents in three key areas:
Effective board-superintendent relations, labor relations/
negotiations, and school bonds/facilities. For more infor-
mation, go to www.acsa.org/targeted-assistance-program.
Jack Danielson, Regional Executive with Horace Mann,
gave a presentation on helping to bring resources to the
classroom and helping new teachers and administrators
with student loan debit and increasing student attendance.
For more information, he can be contacted by phone at
530-8964-3793 or by email at www.horcemann.com.
Bill Black
Lead Ambassador, ACSA Region XI
lemoore.black@gmail.com

Lead Ambassador’s Report

Smith
Continued from page 6

getting input from all ACSA members; adding equity and diversity has been a
priority.
Other subjects Smith spoke about included:
• Legislative issues: Education spending, teacher probationary period and ex-
tending the time substitute teachers can stay in the classroom, which, he
said, originated in Region XI.

• Rethinking the way ACSA is doing professional development — perhaps
more online.

• Creating an intentionally-better communication structure to create a true
communication loop between the state, regions, charters and individuals.

• Figuring out a way members can participate without jeopardizing their day
jobs because of long distance travel..

Smith closed by telling everyone about the new ACSA
Resource Hub, which premiered with resources for the
walk-outs planned by students surrounding school safety
and gun legislation, and related issues. The hub offers information about
many subjects, from research on kids’ media use to transgender rights. It can
be accessed by going to the ACSA website, acsa.org, and clicking on the Re-
source Hub button.

?Did You
Know
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New ACSA members win gift cards in Ambassador Program drawings
Kings Charter
February
• Marcelo Huizar
Vice Principal
John Muir Middle School
Corcoran Unified School District

What inspired you to become an administrator?
The main reason for becoming an administrator is that I
want to help teachers and students to learn and achieve to
their highest potential. I believe in each and every student’s
ability to succeed and our role as administrators is to fully
support our students in academics and in their social skills.
•

Why did you join ACSA?
I joined ACSA because I wanted to be part of a professional
support network that will allow me to grow in my new ad-

ministrative role. Being part of an organization such as ACSA is great way to
remain informed on current legislation as it pertains to education.
•

What is the highlight of your year thus far?
The highlight for me this year is simply the positive relationships I’ve made
with students, staff and parents. Being new to the district/site is a challenge
in itself, but remaining open and having a positive attitude has resulted in a
great experience for me.

March
• Veronica Pelayo-Morales
Assistant Principal
Armona Elementary and Parkview Middle School
Armona Union Elementary School District

What inspired you to become an administrator?
I simply wanted to do more for students, especially for the
disadvantaged. As a teacher, I really could only help the
students enrolled in my classroom, but I wanted to help
more students. I felt inspired by my professors in the Fres-
no Pacific Administrative Program and realized that the way
to help make positive changes is through an administrative
position.
•

Why did you join ACSA?
I’ve heard great things about ACSA and wanted to connect with others. It is
by connecting and having conversations with others that great ideas are born.
•

What is the highlight of your year thus far?
I was translating during an assembly for 2nd and 3rd graders. As soon as I
began speaking in Spanish, a little girl got up and yelled out that she too knew
Spanish. I will never forget how proud she was to be bilingual.

West Kern Charter
February
• Lourdes Lule-Licea
Coordinator II
Migrant Education
Kings County Superintendent of Schools

What inspired you to become an administrator?
I was fortunate to have taught kindergarten, intermediate
grades, bilingual education, Jr. High and High School Eng-
lish for most of my career. But, I also found myself volun-
teering in extracurricular activities before school, during
lunch and after school, along with supporting administra-
tors with supervisory tasks. I realized that I really enjoyed
administrative tasks; however, I always viewed the adminis-
trative positions as very challenging and an impossible en-

deavor for myself until I met Mercedes Boles, a Bay Area administrator. She
encouraged me to pursue my masters and credentials in administration be-
cause she believed in me and my leadership skills to fulfill a position as an
administrator. She pointed out how much I loved working with children, par-
ents, teachers and the community and that I was making a difference in a
wider spectrum outside the classroom. I admired her administrative leader-
ship and saw her as a role model, coach and friend. I began to believe that I
could lead with respect, kindness and love because I enjoyed listening and
helping children, parents, and teachers.
•

Why did you join ACSA?
I joined ACSA because I view this organization as empowering an administra-
tor with 21st century skills and knowledge to lead other educators. ACSA has
made a tremendous impact on me professionally and continues to do so with
networking for administrators who are genuinely invested in the best interest
of every child. I am encouraged by the support that is provided to new admin-
istrators like me. I am excited and humbled to be part of ACSA which pro-
vides a plethora of opportunities.
•

What is the highlight of your year thus far?
I have always worked within a district as a teacher and administrator, but this
is the first administrative position in which I have the opportunity, pleasure
and challenge of working with various districts to support and advocate for
migrant children from the county office of education, ensuring children re-
ceive ample services in academics. This year I have seen academic gains
achieved in their STEM Saturday and Extended programs, but
the joy from their smiles is unmeasurable.

Ambassador Program

Huizar

Pelayo-Morales

Lule-Licea

?Did You
Know

ACSA members have access to a wide range of vetted
tools and resources from ACSA’s partners, as well as receiving the
award-winning publications EdCal and Leadership Magazine.
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